
From: hparr@wyche.com <hparr@wyche.com>
To:  

Date: 3/31/2017 12:31:58 PM
Subject: fix our roads ~ Website email from Henry Parr

Lt. Governor Bryant, Dear Governor McMaster, Lt. Governor Bryant, Senator Allen and 
Representative Dillard I write to urge you to increase the gas tax to fix our roads. They have been 
allowed to deteriorate far too long. Bad roads cost everyone a lot. I have had to replace a tire from a 
pot hole injury already. I fear even lives will be lost if this situation continues We have not raised the 
gas tax for many years. It is time to raise it now and fix our roads. Please to not allow this crisis to 
continue Best Henry Parr 322 Woodland Way Greenville, SC 20607 Henry Parr Jr.
 

Henry Parr
 
322 Woodland Way
 
Greenville, SC 29607
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